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Move up morning - Next Tuesday

Working Together for a Successful Future

Dear families,

Move up Morning

Next Tuesday (8th July) our Year 6 children will visit their
secondary schools.  This is also when the rest of the school find
out who their new teacher in September will be.  They will spend
the morning with them, beginning those important relationships
that will see them progress in the next academic year.  Where
classes have been mixed, it has been decided with careful
thought around learning first and foremost.  I know that
Queensgate cannot please everyone all of the time and we are
sorry if you or your child feel hard done by.  On the next page is
a change curve that everyone experiences when something new
is introduced.  It may help you understand that what you are
feeling is normal and things will eventually get back on an even
keel.  We will not change any of our decisions as it is too
complicated and once we say yes to one parent, then we would
have to say yes to everyone! Remember these children (whatever
age they were) went through Covid and lockdowns - they will be
resilient to class changes!



Working Together for a Successful Future

Showcase Evening

Next Wednesday (9th July) is our Showcase evening.  This is an opportunity for
families to visit the school, tour the site with your child, visit their old classroom
to see some of their work, then go and meet their new teacher.  The school opens
to the public at 5pm and closes at 6pm.  Myself and Mrs Grant will be on the main
door welcoming you and escorting you out.  Feel free to ask any questions and we
will endeavour to answer them!

PTFA News

Thank you to everyone that supported the Summer Fair today.  I will let you know
the total money raised in next week’s newsletter.
Our summer Disco is on Wednesday 16th July. Times are:
Reception 3:15pm - 3:45pm
Y1-3 4:00pm - 5:15pm
Y4-6 5:30pm - 6:45pm
It is £2 for reception and £2.50 for Y1-5. Y6 have free entry as it is their leavers
Disco. We will have our tuck shop as usual with treats for both the Y1-3 and Y4-6
discos. We are looking for some extra help from some volunteers to help run the
tuck shop. If you are able to help out, maybe whilst your child is in the disco or just
for a short period, that would be amazing. We ideally need someone to help out 15
mins before the start of each discos as children start to arrive and will head
straight to the tuck shop and this is usually the busiest time during the disco.
If you can help out please email ptfa@queensgateprimary.co.uk with what you are
able to help out with.



Working Together for a Successful Future

On a worrying note, I have been advised by the Chair of the PTFA that two
members of the committee will be leaving at the end of this academic year
which means that the PTFA is in danger of not being able to function as it
doesn’t have enough members. Please can I urge anyone who has a small
amount of spare time to get in contact with the Chair, Mike Harris
(ptfa@queensgateprimary.co.uk), to offer their services. Many thanks

Parent Workshops from Love Matters

Unfortunately, these workshops on the 7th and 14th July have been postponed
until the Autumn term.  We will let you know new dates as soon as possible.  

Pupil Progress Meetings

Once again it is time for myself and Mrs Grant to speak with all the teachers
about the children in their class.  Final assessments have taken place and we
will talk around whether children have reached their target or not.  If they
have, new targets will be set, if they haven’t then a plan is put in place to make
up the gap in the coming weeks.  These meetings also include the new
teachers so that they can hear, first hand, about the children they will be
working with, this is so they can hit the ground running in September.

Dates to remember

Monday 7th July - Year 6 Quad Kids Final - Hampshire
Tuesday 8th July - Queensgate Move Up morning and Year 6 Transition Day
Wednesday 9th July - Showcase Evening - 5.00pm - 6.00pm
Thursday 10th July - Year 6 Cruise Ship Challenge at Isle of Wight
College - 9.00am - 2.30pm
Friday 11th July - Year 6 Hampshire Handball Finals - 9.30am - 3.00pm
Monday 14th July - KS1 Sports Day - 9.00am - 11.30am
Tuesday 15th July - Year 1 Trip to Appley Beach - 9.00am - 3.15pm
Tuesday 15th July - Reception Trip to Southsea Aquarium - 9.45pm - 3.45pm
Wednesday 16th July - School Discos

Year R - 3.15pm - 3.45pm 
Year 1, Year 2 and Year 3 - 4.00pm - 5.15pm 
Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6 - 5.30pm - 6.45pm

Thursday 17th July - KS2 Sports Day 9.00am - 12.00pm
Tuesday 22nd July - Year 6 Production to Parents - 1.30pm - 2.30pm
and 6.00pm - 7.15pm
Thursday 24th July - Attendance Award Trip - 9.00am - 2.30pm
Friday 25th July - Year 3 Trip to Robin Hill - 9.00am - 3.00pm
Monday 28th July - Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly followed by clapping
corridor - 1.30pm - 2.30pm
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Ocean Race STEM Day - Wednesday 2nd July 2025

The Ocean Race Europe is coming to Portsmouth this summer, it will feature
high intensity racing and focuses on championing ocean health, climate action
and global citizenship.  To support this exciting event, Portsmouth
International Port invited us to spend the day engaging in a multitude of
exciting STEM stations looking at marine careers and ocean health. This
fabulous event was fully funded by Portsmouth International Port. We would
like to thank Chris Hatter, Head of Compliance and his team at the Port for
providing this exciting opportunity for our children.
The Portsmouth Ocean Live Park will be free to attend and open from
14th - 17th August at Gunwharf Quays.
portsmouth-port.co.uk

Ocean Stem Day
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On Tuesday a group of children took part in Jamie Oliver’s pasta for champions. We
joined a live zoom to follow one of Jamie’s chefs to make a delicious pasta recipe. We
even made our very own pasta!
This was an attempt to get in the Guinness Book of World Records to see how many
children we could get cooking at one time.
The children were incredible as no help was allowed to be given from the adults in
the room. They followed the live zoom incredibly well and managed to keep in time
with all the instructions given. Their pasta making skills were amazing and they
learnt how to make different types of pasta shapes which were pici and gnocchetti.
The children had so much fun making these shapes although they had to work
quickly.
The children made a no cook tomato based sauce using fresh ingredients. They
demonstrated excellent chopping skills throughout.
At the end of the session the children were able to eat the delicious pasta they made
and they all really enjoyed it.
Adeline said “I enjoyed myself and making the pasta was fun we used eggs and f lour
to make a dough and made pasta shapes. My favourite shape to make was gnocchetti,
we used the back of the fork to roll our dough down to make a shape. We cut
tomatoes and basil to make a delicious pasta sauce. It tasted fantastic – I have taken
the recipe home to make it again!”
George said “First we made the dough, then we started kneading the dough. Then we
made the tomato sauce, then we made the dough into different shapes, we could
either make pici or gnocchetti shapes, pici was my favourite shape to make it was
easy! We then cooked the pasta, once it started to cook it expanded. Then we put
the pasta in to the tomato sauce and mixed together ready to eat. I added extra salt
for seasoning. It was very delicious and refreshing.”

World Record Attempt



Queensgate Out & About

Working Together for a Successul Future

On Tuesday afternoon, our Year 3 Out and About children visited Godshill play-park
to explore forces in action, as part of their current Science topic. Most of the
children hadn’t visited the park so they had fun exploring the new equipment. They
worked in pairs to identify if a push or pull force was changing which way an object
moved. It was a warm afternoon, so the children enjoyed ice-pops to cool down!

In Year 1, the children have been learning about the heroic story of Grace Darling
and the role of lighthouses. This week our Out and About team visited The
Needles pleasure park and walked down to Alum Bay. The children learnt about
the Needles lighthouse and listened to lighthouse themed stories on the beach.
They were amazed that it has a helipad on the top of it and fascinated by the
coloured sands within the cliffs.



Working Together for a Successful Future

In Science, our Year 2s have been learning about the importance of, and impact
of, exercise on our bodies. The Out and About group visited Culver Down, where
they recorded their resting heart rate using a pulse oximeter. The children then
walked down to Whitecliff Bay, enjoyed a play on the beach, before the steep
walk back up to the minibus. They re-tested their pulse rate when they got back
to the bus. The group confidently discussed why it had increased and explained
that their heart had to beat faster to pump the oxygen in their blood to their
muscles!



Queensgate Out & About

Working Together for a Successful Future

Out and about...

Please send your child to school wearing old play-clothes, suitable footwear, a
sunhat and waterproof coat. We will be going out whatever the weather so please
ensure your child is dressed appropriately and has suncream applied at home. Many
thanks in advance for your support.

Tuesday 8th July am - Reception
No O&A due to Transition morning

Tuesday 8th July pm - Year 3
Godshill Play-park
Elijah, Figgy, Amelia-Lily, Seb, Leo, Kendall, Mia, Jesse, Joe, Harry, Charlie, Jimmy
and Gracie-Mai.

Wednesday 9th July am - Year 1 - 1CE
Alum Bay
Jason, Kaden, Owen, Eden, Rosey, Amelia, Coen, Elizabeth, Molly, Theo, Lyla and
Louie.

Wednesday 9th July pm - Year 2 - 2KA
Culver Down
Bowie, Jasper, Rudy, Marnie-Rae, Evelyn, Jack, Max, Daniel, Vienna, Arthur, Isabelle,
Jake, Elsie-Mae and Harry.
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What’s for lunch next week ...



Best wishes,

Robin Chubb
Acting Headteacher

ChatChatRead
Read PlayPlay

Attendance

 Whole School Attendance since September is 94.28%
 Whole School Attendance this week is 94.33%

 KS1 Class with best attendance this week is 2KA with 97.50%
 KS2 Class with best attendance this week is 6LR with 99.57%

Working Together for a Successful Future

And finally…

Have a lovely weekend, looks like another scorcher!



NHS 111 online and local pharmacies can help you get the right care

People with urgent but non-life-threatening medical needs are encouraged to use NHS
111 online to get quick advice and be directed to the most appropriate care, especially
over the bank holiday weekend when services are expected to be busy.
NHS 111 online is a fast and easy-to-use alternative to the NHS 111 phone service. It can
provide help for people 5 years and over by assessing symptoms, giving advice on what to
do next, and connecting people to local services without having to wait on the phone.
Whether you need help with a minor injury, mental health support, advice about dental
pain, or emergency medication, NHS 111 online is available 24/7. It’s especially useful if
you can’t get a GP appointment or your surgery is closed.
Sophia from Newport recently searched 111.nhs.uk for help when she woke up with red,
itchy insect bites after a family BBQ. When they started getting worse, she used NHS 111
online for advice and was directed to her local pharmacy. The pharmacist recommended
a cream and gave her tips on managing the symptoms including what to do if the bites
got worse.
Sophia said: “I was glad I went online first. A friend suggested I go to hospital but that
didn’t feel right for a few bites. The pharmacy was exactly what I needed.”
You can access NHS 111 by:
Visiting 111.nhs.uk
Using the NHS App
Calling 111
Lee Haward, IW Ambulance Service Head of Clinical Coordination Centre, said: "If you’ve
got access to the internet, NHS 111 online is a really quick and easy way to get help. It
works just like calling 111, but you can do it all online, anytime, day or night. Just go to
the NHS 111 website or use the NHS App, answer a few questions about how you’re
feeling, and it will guide you to the right care. It’s really easy to use and there when you
need help."

Pharmacies can help with minor illnesses - Your local pharmacy is also a great source of
expert help for minor conditions. As part of the Pharmacy First scheme, many
community pharmacies can now offer clinical advice and treatment for common illnesses
without the need to see a GP:
Sinusitis
Sore throat
Earache
Infected insect bites
Impetigo (a bacterial skin infection)
Shingles
Uncomplicated urinary tract infections (in women)

Pharmacists are qualified healthcare professionals who can provide advice, reassurance,
and treatment options, often with no need for an appointment. Many pharmacies will
remain open over the bank holiday weekend. You can find a list of pharmacies online

NHS 111 Online & Local Pharmacies












